Cordry Sweetwater Conservancy District Security Commission Minutes - September 8, 2020

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Present: Cathie Brown, Harry Sherman, Elaina Deiner, CSCD Employee Sgt. Jimmy Green, CSCD
Employee Riley Ferguson, Conservancy Manager Josh Hawley

Absent: Greg Harper
Guests: Marsha Harper, Greg Vavul, Carrie Vavul

Approval of August minutes:

e Motion made by Cathie Brown
e Second made by Elaina Deiner
e Minutes approved

Chief Deputy Report: See attached

Freeholder Concerns:

e Since the 2021 budget will be lower, what county dollars will the CSCD get.
What support do we get from the county?
The CSCD is working with the county to understand what support we
should receive.

Old Business:

e Boat Covers — Cover needed for Sweetwater boat. Harry Sherman will check on
this.

e Cordry Boat Lift — has been repaired. (GFI tripped)

e [lluminated Buoys — Decals not under warranty. Supplier will send new letters
for this year. Jimmy Green to check on new decals. Josh Hawley to order new
letters.

New Business:

e Time change in effect for traffic lights on the lakes. Changing no wake time to
7pm.

e Bands on lakes — there has been a lot of live music at the lakes this summer.
Brown County Dispatch has received complaints about the noise. There is no
noise ordinance in Brown County. Jimmy Green to check on state noise
ordinance.

= Freeholders are encouraged to end music by 11pm.
= Freeholders are encouraged to call the Brown County Dispatch regarding
noise and the police officers on duty will address it.

e Parties in coves that start before the lake signal has moved to all “no wake” - no
more than 25% of a cove can be blocked.

Meeting Adjourned: 7:43 p.m.

Next Meeting November 10, 2020 @ 7:00 pm



CORDRY SWEETWATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT
DEPUTIES REPORT

09/08/2020

The full time Officers will have several hours of overtime. We have several hours of training
to make up from the COVID VIRUS. This training is MANDATORY.

The training will be on emergency vehicle operations, firearms training with all weapons, DWI
tactics.

Last year, during all the budget meetings, my department was approved for several large
ticket items. Now, under current management, | have been told that my budget is overspent.
This also includes the overtime that we are presently experiencing due to COVID, vacations,
and the part time not wanting to participate because of our hourly rate of pay offered. In
turn, this causes OT for the full time.

The radios and radars that were approved last year for this year were already ordered. | have
been advised that we have no monies in the budget, so | have called the company and asked
that we get billed next year. | have worked hard and very much appreciate the support I have
been given by this board to bring my department up to the proper standards. This helps us to
work more efficiently and most of all safely.

Respectfully submitted,

Chief Deputy

Sgt, Jimmy Green
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